

AMERICAN LEGION AUXILIARY OCEAN BEACHES UNIT 129 1151 SOUTH 4TH STREEET JACKSONVILLE BEACH, FL 32250

American Legion Auxiliary Department of Florida 1912A Lee Rd. Orlando, FL 32851

August 10, 2024

Attn: Mary Kelly Perkins

On August 1, 2024 at a regularly scheduled meeting, ocean Beaches Unit 129 unanimously endorsed Candace Mabry for the office of District 5 President for 2025-2026.

If elected, the members of Ocean Beaches Unit 129 have every confidence that Candace's dedication to the American Legion Auxiliary, Military families, Community, and Children has prepared her to serve as District 5 President for the 2025-2026 year

Michele Conde

Unit 129 Secretary

Cindy Jordan

Unit 129 President

If elected, I promise to perform my duties of the office to the best of my ability.

Condace Maly Candace Mabry



August 1, 2024

To: Ocean Beaches Unit 129

From: Candace Mabry

Re: Endorsement request.

I would like to ask the membership of the American Legion Auxiliary Ocean Beaches Unit 129 to endorse me for the high office of District President for the 2025-2026 Auxiliary Year.

I became a member of Unit 129 in 2007 through the eligibility of my father, James H. Mabry, Sr. who served in World War II in the Army Air Corps as Tech Sergeant. He was a past member of Ocean Beaches Post 129.

Since joining the Auxiliary, I have held multiple offices and chairmanships at the Unit, District and Department levels. I served as Unit President for three years between 2009-2012 and then again for three years between 2016-2019. I have served as the Unit 1st Vice President for numerous years; have been a member of the Executive Board; and this year was elected by the Unit to serve as Sergent-at-Arms. My first chairmanship with Unit 129 was Membership and since that time I have served Unit 129 as the chairman for Americanism, Leadership, Legislative, Public Relations, and I am still honored to be the Girls State Chairman. I had the pleasure of belonging to the Girl's State Staff in Tallahassee in 2019. I have continued to be the committee lead for Deck the Chairs since 2018, where we have won awards annually. In 2015, I founded and now serve as the Co-Chairman for the Sterling Memorial Golf Classic, which raises funds to send High School Juniors from Post 129 to Boys and Girls State.

From a District perspective, I was District membership for 3 years between 2017 - 2021; served as the District Community Service chairman and this year, I am the District Girls State Chairman. My most noteworthy accomplishment was having the honor to hold the office of Department Membership Chairman for the 2021 - 2022 year under President Wanda Brandt.

I believe my experience with, and for, the American Legion Auxiliary qualifies me to hold the high office of District President. It will be my honor to proudly serve in this position.

For God and Country,

Conduce Muby
Candace Mabry

AUG 1 5 2024